FIRST REVISION TEST - 2024	12 -	STD
ENGLISH	Marks 90	Time 3.00 Hrs.

PART - I

Ch	oose the co	rrect <u>synonyms</u> for t	he underlined wo	rds. $20 \times 1 = 20$
1.	One is <i>liab</i>	ole to put in too much n	nilk.	
i.		b) certain		d) responsible
2.	He had a m	alignant tumour of th	e bone.	
		b) leap		d) back up
3.		nced not only <u>agony</u> an		
	a) fun	b) suffering	c) joy	d) pleasure
Ch		errect antonyms for t		
		r was sitting in splend e		
		y b) pomp		d) wealthy
5.		t feel wiser, braver or n		
	a) confiden	t b) cheerful	c) hopeful	d) pessimistic
6.	What is <i>im</i>	portant is what you ha	ve left.	
	a) significa	nt b) vibrant	c) famous	d) unimportant
7.	Choose the	clipped form of "bride	groom".	
	a) bride	b) groom	c) bridal	d) groomy
8.	Choose the	right definition for the	given term "Aerone	autics".
ĸĚ	a) study of	human b) study of ar	nimals c) study of	plants d) study of air craft
9.	Choose the	right combination for t	he compound word	<u>water fall'</u> .
	a) Noun+1	Noun b) Noun+Verb	c) Verb+Nou	n d) Noun+Adjective
10	. Choose the	right expanded form of	'ECG' .	
		Care Graph b) El		
-di		Cardio Graph		
11		e meaning of the foreign		
		b) first come		
12				echanics + electronics'.
				d) mechatronics
13		ivative by adding the ri		d <u>'legal'</u>
	없는 이번 이름을 안 보고 있는데 없다. 경기를 하였다.	b) in c) re	d) il	
14	. Choose the	tri syllabic word.		
		b) advantage		
15		American English wor		
		t b) blinker c) tu		
16		suitable meaning for the	하셨다. 그 그리는 것이 아니는 아니는 그리는 그리는 그 그녀는 그래요?	ie sentence.
	The let to the beautiful the second	ren set off for school		
				open d) to end
17		olank with suitable pre		
		will meet me his		
	a) with	b) to	c) in	d) for
18		olank with suitable rel a	사용하게 있는 경기를 하면 보다 하는 것이 되었다. 그리고 있는 사용하게 되었다. 그 보다	
		I like most is lost.		
	a) who	b)which c) wl		위에(아)[1941] 이유에게 하시겠다. 그는 이 그 아니는 그런 그렇게 하는 것도 그 없다.
19		le question tag. He wil		lage,
	a) doesn't	즐거움(B) (1 [성) (1) 그렇게 (1 [호) 성) (2 () - () [리 - () [전 - () [전 - ()] () [전 - () [전 - ()] () [전 - () [전 - ()] () [전 - () [전 - ()] () [전 - () [전 - ()] () [전 - () [] () [전 - ()] () [전 - () [] ()	c) will he	d) won't he
20		suitable meaning for t		
	a) crowded	corner b) tragic incid	ent c) very near	d)difficult situation
		14. 14. 14. 15 TO 14. 15. 15. 15.		12th Std ENGLISH - PAGE

PART-II SECTION-1

Answer ANY FOUR of the following:

21. "The giant wears the scarf, and flowers are hung

In crimson clusters all the bough among"

a) Who is the giant here? b) Why is the scarf colourful?

22. Then the whining school-boy, with his satchel And shining morning face, creeping like snail"

And snining morning face, creeping like si

a) How does the boy go to school?b) Mention the figure of speech.23. "With our arms and provender, load on load"

a) What does mean 'provender'? b) Pick out the words in alliteration.

24. "For some three suns to store and hoard myself

And this grey spirit yearning in desire."
a) What does 'three suns' refer to?

b) What is the poetic device used here?

25. "Legs wide, arms locked behind, As if to balance the prone brow

Oppressive with its mind"

a) Whose action is described here?

b) Pick out the rhyming words.

26. "Life is hard; be steel; be a rock."

a) How should one face life? b) Identify the figure of speech.

SECTION - 2

Answer ANY THREE of the following:

 $3 \times 2 = 6$

 $4 \times 2 = 8$

27. Sandeep said to John, "Would you like to watch a movie with me?"
(Change into indirect speech)

28. If I had come earlier, I would have met my grandfather. (Begin with had)

29. Besides being a singer, she is also a dancer. (Rewrite as compound sentence)

30. Prizes were being given by the Chief Guest. (Change into active voice)

PART-III SECTION-1

Explain ANY TWO with reference to the context:

 $2 \times 3 = 6$

31. "Our gates were strong, our walls were thick"

32. ":.. At first the infant,

Mewling and puking in the nurse's arms"

33. "I'm killed,"Sire! And, his chief beside, Smiling, the boy fell dead.

SECTION - 2

Answer ANY TWO of the following questions in not more than 30 words

 $2 \times 3 = 6$

34. Who did the narrator meet at the outskirts of Verona?

35. What did Hillary find in a tiny hollow?

36. Define Liberty as perceived by the author.

SECTION - 3

Answer ANY THREE of the following:

 $3 \times 3 = 9$

37. Study the given data and answer the questions that follow: Selling Mobile Phones in 2023 in India

BRAND	PERCENTAGE
Samsung	30%
Infinix	26%
MI	16%
I-Phone	16%
One-plus	9%
appo	5%

a) Which is the lowest selling brand?

b) What are the brands equally sold in 2023?

c) Which is the highest selling brand in India in 2023?

12th Std. - ENGLISH - PAGE 2

	- CDUITOC	oric broces	op or OT	gamomg	a bii uiu	ay party	in your nome.
પ્યવ	Marito	12 _ 12 _ 1 _ 1	A Property of		closed when the limit with		

39. Write a dialogue between a salesman and a customer at mobile shop.

40. Complete the proverbs choosing the correct option: (book, vessels, man)

a) Empty make the most noise.

b) No is an island.

c) You can't judge a ____ by its cover.

PART - IV

Answer the following:

 $7 \times 5 = 35$

41. Answer the following in a paragraph of about 150 words.

- a) How did a casual incident in a hospital help Dr. Barnard perceive a new dimension of life? (OR)
- b) Narrate the humorous incidents in the author's home before and after the arrival of the chair.

42. Answer the following in a paragraph of about 150 words.

a) The poet immortalizes the tree. Elucidate

(OR)

b) What makes Ulysses seek newer adventures?

43. Answer the following in a paragraph of about 150 words, by developing the hints.

a) Aksionov - a merchant - in Vladimir - Russia - he - prone to drinking - liked by people - he decided - to a fair - his wife pleaded - not to go - she had a bad dream about him - he disregarded his wife's dream - left for fair - sent to prison - for a murder - he was innocent - he lost hope for freedom - suffered in the prison believing in the plans of God - he was well respected - inmates of the jail - after 26 years - Makar - a real culprit - confessed the crime - Aksionov got justice - died before his release.

(OR)

b) Group of children - planet Venus - raining for seven years - predicted sun - for two hours - children in activity - Margot thin girl - not mingling - children locked her in a closet - sun appeared - children played - rain clouds appeared - unlocked the closet - Margot came out - power of sun.

44. Write a summary or make notes of the following passage:

Laughing is an excellent way to reduce stress in our lives; it can help you to cope with and survive a stressful life. Laughter provides full-scale support for your muscles and unleashes a rush of stress busting endorphins. Since our body cannot distinguish between real and fake laughter, anything that makes you giggle will have a positive impact. Laughter Therapy aims to get people laughing, in groups and individual sessions and can help reduce stress, make people and employees happier and more committed, as well as improve their interpersonal skills. This laughter comes from the body and not the mind. Laughter Yoga is a practice involving prolonged voluntary laughter. It aims to get people laughing in groups. It is practised in the early mornings in open parks. It has been made popular as an exercise routine developed by Indian physician Madan Kataria, who writes about the practice in his book. Laughter Yoga is based on the belief that voluntary laughter provides the same physiological as well as psychological benefits as spontaneous laughter.

45. a) Write a letter to the Editor of a newspaper about the nuisance created by the roadside vendors blocking the pavements and occupying the parking zone.

12th Std. - ENGLISH - PAGE 3

(OR)

b)	Write a letter to yo	our grandma	stating h	low much	you mis	s her	after	returning
	to your home.		n day a	Organization				

- 46. a) Spot the Error and Correct them:
 - i) The principal with all the teachers are coming to the lab.
 - ii) A honest man always respected.
 - iii) She is most beautiful girl in the town.
 - iv) She is my cousin sister.
 - y) If Raju runs fast, he would win the race.

(OR)

100		12100	100	1 2	E	2000
b)	Fill	in	the	b	lan	ks:

- i) The _____ scientists of the world foretold the _____ danger of Corona Virus. (eminent / imminent)
- ii) We _____ (see) a wonderful film at the cinema last night.
 (Use suitable tense form)
- iii) You ____ help the needy. (Use suitable semi-modal)
- iv) I was not well ____ I did not attend the class. (Use suitable link word)
- 47. a) Identify each of the following sentences with the fields given below:
 - i) India lost the first Test match against South Africa.
 - ii) Govt procures 3 lakh tonnes of onion for stock.
 - iii) Very dense fog will prevail over North India.
 - iv) They bought a new CPU.
 - v) UGC drafts new guidelines for recognition of colleges. (Computer, Sports, Education, Commerce, Weather)

(OR)

b) Read the following passage and answer the questions given below:

Economic development is not possible without education. For economic development it is the quality of labour that is more important. Unskilled workers, even working for long hours, will have a low per capital income. Illiterate and untrained persons cannot be expected to operate and maintain complex machinery. It is by investing in them that their productivity can be increased. It is through public education that the state can increase the effective labour supply arid hence the productive capacity of the nation. An educational programme has to be wide and varied. There is need for compulsory education for every child. More secondary schools are required to provide materials for the universities. At the same time, training institutes are needed for educating agricultural assistants etc. investment in human capital is highly productive. India needs agricultural and industrial technicians, doctors, engineers, teachers, administrators, etc. who would lead to a greater increase in the flow of goods and services, thereby accelerating the tempo of development.

- i) What is important for economic development?
- ii) Why do we get low income?
- iii) Who cannot operate the complex machinery?
- iv) How do we increase the effective labour?
- v) Who are need for India development?

12th Std. - ENGLISH - PAGE 4

முதல் திருப்புதல் தேர்வு - 2024	11ஆம் வகுப்பு		
தமிழ்	மதிப்பெண்கள் 90	நேரம் 3.00 மணி	

1. 8	ரியான விடையைத் தேர்ந்தெடுத்	த்து எழுதுக.		14 x 1 = 14
1.	ஏடு, சுவடி, பொத்தகம், பனுவர் மு	தலிய சொற்கள் த	கரும் வொகுள்	
	அ-நூல் ஆ) ஓகை		இ) எழுத்தாணி	ஈ) தாள்
2,	ஒப்புரவு என்பதன் வொருள்			
	அற்காருக்கு உதவுவது ஆ) அடக்	க் முடையது	இ) செல்வமுடையது	ஈ) பண்புடையது
3.	சொல்லிழுக்குப்படுவர்			
	அ) அடங்காமலிருப்பவர் ஆ) தீய	பினால் சுட்டவர்	இ) பொருளைக் காக்காதவர்	ர் சி நாலைக் காக்காகவர்
4.	பொருத்தமான இணைகளைத் தே			
	அ) முத்துலிங்கம் – யுகத்தின் பாட		ஆ) பவணந்தி முனிவர் – நல்	rommén
	இ) சு.வில்வரத்தினம் – ஆறாம் தி		그 있다. 그는 사람이 그리면이 사용하다 하는 사람들이 얼마나 하는데 그는 그리고 하다 같다.	
	அ) அ, ஆ .		இ) இந்திரன் – பேச்சு மொழி இ) ஆ, ஈ	
5.	`தொழுதவர்', `நனி இனிக்கும்' உ		ES) 25, FF	r) 의, இ
•	அ) உரிச்சொற்றொடர், பண்புத்தை	ஆகை –	이 나는 얼마나 아내일이다. 나는 나는 사람들이 아이를 하는 것이 되었다. 그렇게 하는데 없다.	
			ஆ) வினைத்தொகை, தொழி	തവെന്ന
0	ള) வினையாலணையும் பெயர், ഉ	உர்ச்சொற்றொடர்	ஈ) உம்மைத்தொகை, பெயரெ	ர்ச்சம்
в.	டுட்டுப் போடாத, ஆகாயம் போல இ			
	அ) உருவகம் ஆ) உவ		இ) உள்ளுறை	ஈ) இறைச்சி
7.	தமிழின் முதல் பா வடிவ நாடக நு			
		பான்மணியம்	இ) தொகை விளக்கம்	ஈ) புரட்சிக்கவி
8.	PROSPECTUS என்பதன் தமிழ்க் க			
	அ) வொதுக்குறிப்புச் சுவடி ஆ) எ		இ) விளக்கச் சுவழ	ஈ) விடைச்சுவடி
9.	ஆசிரியப்பாவிற்குரிய தளை			
	அ) கலித்தனை ஆ) இயற்சீர் எ	வண்டளை இ) வஞ்சித்தனை 💮 🗭 நிரைவ	பான்றாசிரியத் தனை
10.	துணையாய் வருவது தூயநற்கல்	்வி என்று கல்விய	ின் சிறப்பைக் கூறும் நூல்	
	அ) நாழையார் ஆ) திருக்	க்குறன்	இ) திருவாசகம்	ஈ) திருமந்திரம்
11.	` <i>என்வாழ்வு என் கைகளில்'</i> என்	ாறு நம்பியவர்		
	அ) காந்தியடிகள் ஆ) ஜீவா	ானந்தம்	இ) பிரபஞ்சன்	ஈ) பாரதியார்
12.	ஆக்கப்பெயர் விகுதி வறாத சொ	ல்லைத் தேர்க.		
	அ) காவலாளி ஆ) மேல		இ) உதவியாளர்	ஈ) ஆசிரியர்
13.	கவிஞர் இன்குலாப் அவர்களின்			n) Cgc uncun
	அ) வைத்தியலிங்கம் ஆ) ஜெய		இ) சாகுல் அமீது	ஈ) அழகிய வரியவன்
14.	일 경영관에는 아이들은 경영관이 얼마나 보다 보다 모임으로		₹	டி) அறிகள் வாராவடை
-68	அ) வாருநராற்றுப் படை ஆ) சிற		요즘 병에 있어서 되었다. 그는 그는 나는 그런 얼마나 있다고 그렇게 먹을까?	
	ாவையேனும் 3 வினாக்களுக்கு சுதித்திரைக்கும்		ட து தடுமுருவாற்றுப்படை	ஈ) கூத்தனாற்றுப்படை
No.	아이는 나이를 가게 하는 그들은 사람이 없었다면서 그렇게 되는 것이 없는데 그렇게 되었다.			3 x 2 = 6
15.	மாசில்லாத உயர் தமிழ் பற்றி பார		ருத்துக்கள் யாவை?	
16.	சீர்தூக்கி ஆராய வேண்டிய ஆற்ற			
17.	ஏதிலியாய்க் குருவிகள் எங்கோ		어디에서 가는 경우를 되어 있어서 이번 그렇게 다른 사이 가게 하는 마음이다.	
18.	உழைப்பாளர்களின் தோள் வலின		தன யாவை?	
III.	எவையேனும் 2 வினாக்களுக்கு	5 മികാ Lധബി.	송. 그렇게 그릇이 살아 되었다.	2 x 2 = 4
19.	` <i>தொழுஉரம் '</i> என்பது என்ன?			
20.	ஜீவா அவர்களின் நெஞ்சோடு வக	ார்ந்த கனவு யாத	υ ?	140 M. H. H. H. M.
21.	` <i>கோட்டை'</i> என்னும் சொல் திராவி	ிட மொழிகளில் எ	வ்வாறு எடுத்தானப்பட்டுள்ளது?	
IV.	எவையேனும் 7 வினாக்களுக்கு			7 x 2 = 14
22.	மரபுரி சொற்களைத் தொடரில் அக	William of the first the state of the	அ) பாரிலை ஆ) பன்சோனை	
23.	தொடரில் உள்ள சொற்களை ஒழு		그림 [4] 전투자 그는 그렇지 않아냈다니 하는 하고 있는 요즘 모양하다 보다 하다.	
	[발문장생] 그리아 [1] 이 아시는 아래 얼마면서 아이들에게 있는 모이 그런 아이들은 이 나를 했다.	그리아들이 마리 하게 되었다면 그렇게 되었다.	ரு எம் பறவதாட்களையடும். தென்றல் மகிழ்விக்கும் எனப்படும்	€mæt toerrenæ
24.	விடைக்கேற்ற வினாவை எழுதுக	A STREET AND A STR	등이 그렇게 그렇게 살아가면 가장 나가 잔다가 되지 않아 돼서 가까지 뭐 않아 보니 맛이 없어 다른	- 19 : (1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1
		점 위에는 살이 그렇게 하는 없다면 하면 없다.	되었는 그 많은 없이 뭐 하면서 이 모든 얼마를 가게 되었다.	- "사이는 그건 아무슨 물로 얼마가 된다고 하는 것이다.
	[[[[[[[[] [[] [[] [[] [[] [[] [[] [[] [எண்ணத்தல், அ	அதை ஆங்கிலத்தில் மொழிபெய	ாததவா ஜ. யு. போப்

11ஆம் வகுப்பு – தமிழ் – பக்கம் 1

www.Padasalai.Net

www.Trbtnpsc.Com

- 25. ஏதேனும் ஒன்றனுக்குப் புணர்ச்சி விதி தருக. அ) உழுதுமுது ஆ) முனிவலர்
- 26. ஏதேனும் ஒன்றனுக்குப் பகுபத உறுப்பிலக்கணம் தருக. அ) வெலிந்து ஆ) பறித்தார்
- 27. மரபுப் பிழையை நீக்கி எழுதுக. *காகம் கத்த மயில் கூவியது*
- 28. வல்லின மெய்களை இட்டும் நீக்கியும் எழுதுக. *தமிழர் ஆற்று தண்ணீரை தேக்கி சேமித்து கால்வாய் வெட்டிப் பாசனம் செய்தனர்*
- 29. சொல்லைப் பிரித்தூம் சேர்த்தும் தொடரமைக்க. *கால்நடை*
- 30. கலைச்சொல்லாக்கம் பொருள் தருக.

V. எவையேனும் 2 வினாக்களுக்கு விடையளி.

2 x 4 = 8

- 31. `உயர் தமிழை உயிரென்று போற்றுமின்கள் '. இபம் சுட்டிப் வொருள் விளக்கம் தருக.
- 32. மருந்து, மருத்துவர், மருத்துவம் ஆகியன பற்றித் திருக்குறள் கூறுவன யாவை?
- 33. இன்குலாப் `உ*லகுக்கு வேண்டும் நானும் ஓர் துளியாய்'* எனக் கூறுவதன் நயத்தை விளக்குக.
- 34. வாய்க்காலின் சிறப்புகளாகக் குறிப்பிடப்படுவன யாவை?

VI. எவையேனும் 2 வினாக்களுக்கு விடையளி.

 $2 \times 4 = 8$

- 35. ஜீவாவின் பேச்சுநடைக் குறித்துச் சுந்தர ராமசாமி கூறுவன யாவை?
- 36. வேதீக்கலப்பில்லாத பூச்சிக்கொல்லி நடைமுறைக்குச் சாத்தியமா? நூம் கருத்தை எழுதுக.
- 37. மரபு வழி கல்வி முறைகள் பற்றிக் குறிப்பு வரைக.
- 38. `*என்னூயிர் தமிழ்மொழி என்பேன் '* என்னும் தலைப்பில் நீவீர் கொண்டுள்ள மொழிப்பற்றை எழுதுக.
- VII. எவையேனும் 3 வினாக்களுக்கு விடையளி.

 $3 \times 4 = 12$

- 39. உவமை அணி (அல்லது) சொற்பொருள் பின்வரும் நிலையணியைச் சான்று தந்து விளக்குக
- 40. வொதுவியல் திணை (அல்லது) வாருண்மொழிக் காஞ்சித்துறையை விளக்குக.
- 41. இலக்கிய நயம் பாராட்டுக. பின்வரும் பாடலைப் படித்துப் வொருள் உணர்ந்து ஏற்ற நயங்கள் நான்கு எழுதுக.

சுதந்தீரம் தருகிற மகிழ்ச்சியைக் காட்டிலும் சுகம்தரும் உணர்ச்சியும் வேறுண்டோ? பதம்தரும் பெருமையும் பணம்தரும் போகமும்

பார்த்தால் அதைவிடக் கீழன்றோ?

இதம்தரும் அறங்களும் இசையுடன் வாழ்தலும் எல்லாம் சுதந்திரம் இருந்தால் தான்

நிதம்தரும் தூயர் களை நிமிர்ந்தரநின் ஹெதிர்த்திட நிச்சயம் சுதந்திரம் அது வேண்டும்

– நாமக்கல் கவிஞர்

42. தமிழாக்கம் தருக.

- 1. Knowledge rules the world
- 2. Simplicity is Nature's first step and the last of art.
- 3. Education is the most powerful weapon which you can use to change the world.
- 4. You must be the change you wish to see in the world.
- 43. மெய்ப்புத் திருந்துநர் பணிவேண்டி நாளிதழ் முதன்மையாசிரியருக்கு கீழ்க்காணும் விவரங்களுடன் தன்விவரக்குறிப்பு ஒன்று எழுதுக. (பெயர், வயது, பாலினம், மிறந்த நாள், பெற்றோர் முகவரி, அலைபேசி என்ர, மின்னஞ்சல் முகவரி, அறிந்த மொழிகள், எடை, உயரம், குருதி வகை, கல்வித் தகுதி)
- VIII. அனைத்து வினாக்களுக்கும் இரு பக்கங்களுக்கு மிகாமல் விடையளி.

 $3 \times 6 = 18$

- 44. அ) வாழ்வின் உயர்வுக்கு உறுதுணையாக நீங்கள் கருதும் குறப்பாக்கள் சிலவற்றை விளக்கிக் கட்டுரைக்க. (அல்லது)
 - ஆ) பாரதிதாசன் ஒரு புரட்சி கவி என்பதை உதாரன் பாத்திரம் வாயிலாக மெய்யிக்க.
- 45. அ) நீங்கள் மொழியை வெளிப்படுத்தூம் நிலையில் பேச்சு மொழியையும் எழுத்து மொழியையும் எவ்வாறு உணர்வீர்கள் என்பதை விவரிக்கவும். (அல்லது)
 - ஆ) சுந்தர ராமசாமியின் காற்றில் கலந்த பேராசை என்னும் தலைப்பு ஜீவாவின் வாழ்க்கைக்கு எங்ஙனம் பொருந்தும் என்பதை விளக்குக.
- 46. அ) சிம்பொனித் தமிழரும் ஆஸ்கர் தமிழரும் இசை தமிழக்கு ஆற்றிய பணிகளை நும்பாடப்பகுதி கொண்டு தொகுத்தெழுதுக. (அல்லது)
 - ஆ) பானை டாக்டர் கதை வாயிலாக இயற்கை, உயிரினப் பாதுகாப்பு ஆகியவை குறித்து நீவிர் அறிந்தவற்றைத் தொகுத்து எழுதுக.

IX. அடிபிறழாமல் செய்யுள் வடிவில் எழுதுக.

4 + 2 = 6

- 47. அ) 'சிற்றூரும்' எனத் தொடங்கும் புரட்சிக்கவிப் பாடலை எழுதுக.
 - ஆ) `இலன் ' என முடியும் குறப்பாவை எழுதுக.

11ஆம் வகுப்பு – தமிழ் – பக்கம் 2